WV FEMA Mapping Partners

Conference Call – 10/03/2005
Attendees:
Matt Sherald

Ryan Gaujot

Matt Frost

Kurt Donaldson
Eric Hopkins

Robert Perry
Melissa Aguglia

Craig Neidig

Lee Brancheau
Greg Elms

Summary:
Craig is revising the release form governing use of the WVSAMB data by WV FEMA Mapping Partners.  He will send a revised copy out to the group.

Elevation data from WVSAMB will not be released through this same mechanism.  The Elevation data is restricted by legislation that sets the pricing at $0.05/acre.  Minimum tile size costs $115.00/tile with a $125.00 charge per order.

WV GIS Technical Center is working to convert the WVSAMB elevation data to a 3-meter DEM consistent with the NED standard.  The southern half of the state will be submitted to USGS in November and will probably come online for public distribution in Spring ’06.
A pilot study focused on approximate A zones might be possible in the future.  It would use LiDAR and WVSAMB data.
The events of this Hurricane Season have caused many FEMA staff to be re-assigned temporarily.  Questions about Mapping Activity Statements will have to be addressed to FEMA, but Lee Brancheau at Baker can field technical questions related to tools and data.  It may be helpful to copy (cc) multiple FEMA contacts should you have to email someone at the agency – this may speed response.

The group determined that it would like to continue to meet.  Interest for continuing this forum included:
· Communication about remapping priorities/coordination

· Sharing of mapping strategies/tricks/tools

· Important to have dialog between state, FEMA, and mapping partners

· Coordination of map modernization activities with other data development initiatives

To Do:

Mike – Draft a letter from FEMA to the WV SAMB stating that the Board will not be held liable for damages resulting from the publication of the planimetric hydrology data once it is integrated as part of a DFRIM product.  OVERDUE
Craig – Redistribute a revised WVSAMB release form specific to WV FEMA Mapping Partners
Craig – Follow-up with Baker to see if bridge and culvert data is available with elevations

Matt S. and Ryan – Arrange conference call for December 5th at 11:00AM

